NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

22nd July 2001

Meeting opened: 6:18pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

Apologies:
Andrew Pennington
President

2. Minutes from previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meetings were circulated and read. 

It was resolved to accept the minutes of the previous executive meetings as a true record.

3. Business arising from previous meeting

3.1. AUC 2001

The Secretary gave an overview of AUC 2001. Copies of the current budget for the event were circulated (see attached).

A request was made for anyone travelling to Sydney in the near future to take some lost property with them.

As agreed via email, the club has agreed to assist the Sports Union with running frisbee in the EUG 2002, should Newcastle be selected as host. The Secretary has requested the views of other AUS East universities, and support is contingent on other universities agreeing to the sports inclusion if the games.

3.2. AFDA Memberships

The issue of AFDA memberships was raised. In the meeting held 27th March 2001, it was decided to purchase AFDA memberships for all club members. 

It was discussed as to whether that was a worthwhile expenditure, as many people did not utilise their memberships (i.e. did not attend any tournaments requiring membership). There have only been 2 events (Nationals and Savage Sevens) that have required memberships. In both cases, the club or members have paid for the memberships, and have been reimbursed by the Sports Union.

The Secretary raised the issue of non-university people participating in Newcastle-run events. Whilst discussions have not been held, it is envisaged that the Sports Union may agree to non-university people participating if they had AFDA membership to provide insurance. Thus, with club members having AFDA membership, Newcastle-run events can be open to AFDA members.

It was decided, if possible, to continue the tournament-by-tournament basis of purchasing memberships.

Action: The Secretary is to discuss with the Sports Union the possibility of allowing AFDA members to participate in Newcastle-run events.

Action: The Treasurer is to clarify with the Sports Union if the current system of PAYG for AFDA memberships is acceptable.

4. Semester 2 - Activities

4.1. Recruitment &

4.2. Semester 2 BBQ

It was agreed that a recruitment drive was necessary. The Secretary passed on the Presidents remarks, saying that he would like to see a poster bomb conducted, as well as another welcome BBQ.

It was also suggested that a table of Contact be arranged for a couple of days, perhaps leading up to the BBQ.

It was resolved to:

· Have a table outside Contact from 10:30am-1:30pm on Monday-Wednesday of week 3.

· Hold a welcome BBQ at the Harry Bradford Lounge at 6pm on Wednesday of week 3.

· Posters to be distributed across campus, advertising the BBQ as well as general advertising for the club

Action: The Social Co-ordinator to arrange the Contact table and BBQ.

Action: The Secretary to supply videos and VCR for the Contact table. Also to arrange the posters (co-ordinate with the President and Social Co-ordinator to obtain copies of previous posters).

Action: The Treasurer to supply a TV for the Contact table.

4.3. Activities Calendar

4.3.1. Social Activities

Due to the clubs involvement with recent tournaments, not many social activities had been organised. It was decided to revise the social activities calendar for semester 2. Ideas for activities ned to be formed, however they include:

· Bowling

· Skirmish

· Frisbee Gala Day

· Video Night

· Rock Climbing

· Trivia (term 4)

Action: The Social Co-ordinator to organise a calendar of proposed events for semester 2.

4.3.2. Tournaments

The Secretary presented a list of currently advertised Australian tournaments (as from the AFDA web site).

There was a desire to attend four events:

· Stated Mixed Championships

· National Mixed Championships

· Melbourne Hat

· Longest Day

The first 2 events require organised teams. The plan is to send a team to State Mixed Championships in Sydney, with the hope that that will generate enough interest to send a team to National Mixed Championships in Brisbane 5 weeks later.

Action: The Vice President to organise the team for State Mixed Championships.

4.4. Fundraising

The Secretary expressed a desire to raise some capital for further expansion of the club, to help subsidise events and facilitate other ventures, such as purchasing of uniforms. The only idea presented was to run a Bar On The Hill BBQ, as provided by the Union.

It was resolved that this was not a high priority issue, and requires more thought, and a formal presentation of the club’s current financial position. It was resolved to discuss this item at the next meeting.

4.5. Uniforms

The new club uniform was discussed. The following design was chosen:

Shirt as per EUC uniform, with same design. Maroon (as per EUC) or navy blue (as per AUC) in colour. The maroon shirt was the nominated team shirt for tournaments. The shirts would be sold by the club for $16.

Action: The Treasurer to co-ordinate the pre-sales and printing of the shirts.

4.6. AGM

The Secretary reminded members that the AGM was due in 3 months. A date for this would need to be set soon.

5. General Business

5.1. League

The Vice President expressed the concerns from some members that there was no focus for them after AUC. The suggested remedy was a league, with a suggestion made by Dave Worsley on a possible format.

The format appeared possible, and it was resolved to run the first Newcastle Social League, under the following rules:

· 3 teams

· 1 game each week, with the 3rd team playing a pick-up game

· Games to start in week 4, at 8:30pm on Wednesday nights. 7pm would be the advertised time for people to meet, warm-up, and perhaps have some training before game.

· Minimum of 5 people per side on the field

· Gender ratio of 4/1

· Time cap of 60 minutes of 15 points

Action: The Secretary to run the social league.

Next Meeting:
The next meeting is to be held in week 4, at a time and location to be announced.

Meeting closed: 8:06pm

AUC Budget (as at 22/7/01)

	Budgeted Income

	Item
	Quantity
	Unit Amount
	Total

	Accommodation (# nights)
	68
	 $               5.00 
	 $        340.00 

	Batteries for walkie talkies (set) (from SU)
	1
	 $             65.00 
	 $          65.00 

	Discs (from SU)
	80
	 $             15.00 
	 $     1,200.00 

	Discs (pre-sales)
	2
	 $             12.00 
	 $          24.00 

	Discs (tournament sales)
	3
	 $             15.00 
	 $          45.00 

	Social Packs
	140
	 $             50.00 
	 $     7,000.00 

	Souvenir Shirts (pre-sales)
	44
	 $             16.00 
	 $        704.00 

	Souvenir Shirts (tournament sales)
	33
	 $             20.00 
	 $        660.00 

	TOTAL
	 
	 
	$10,038.00

	
	
	
	

	Budgeted Expenditure

	Item
	Quantity
	Unit Amount
	Total

	Accommodation (# nights)
	68
	 $               3.50 
	 $        238.00 

	Batteries for walkie talkies (set)
	1
	 $             65.00 
	 $          65.00 

	Discs
	80
	 $             15.00 
	 $     1,200.00 

	Social Packs
	140
	 $             50.00 
	 $     7,000.00 

	Souvenir Shirts
	100
	 $             15.84 
	 $     1,584.00 

	Spirit Prize
	1
	 $             35.00 
	 $          35.00 

	Trivia Prize
	1
	 $             40.00 
	 $          40.00 

	TOTAL
	 
	 
	$10,162.00

	
	
	
	

	Budget Overview

	Income
	 
	 
	 $  10,038.00 

	Expenditure
	 
	 
	 $  10,162.00 

	 
	
	
	 

	Profit / (Loss)
	 
	 
	 $      (124.00)


